Over the last 1.5 yrs. the Bylaws/Covenants Revision Committee and the Board have taken lot owner
suggestions, Committee, and Board member comments and legal input to produce final, legally updated
documents which the Board is presenting to you today for review.

Please read through both documents. We suggest you make notes as you read of any questions you may have.

During the December 4" Board Meeting, we will provide time during the Open Forum for a Q&A on these
documents. Please bring your copies of the documents we are handing out today and be prepared with your
guestions.

If you are unable to attend the December Board Meeting, you may submit your questions by email
(plecffice@centurylink.net) or write them and slip through the office mail slot and the Board will get back to you.

We will be holding a Special Meeting to vote on these documents on January 8, 2022, in place of our normal
Board Meeting. This Special Meeting will be held at Montgomery County High School at 9:00 AM.

Of course, these dates may be subject to last minute changes due to bad weather. In the event of weather
cancellation, please regularly check our Official Facebook Page (Pinnacle Lake Estates — Official Page), our
website (pinnaclelake.com), and your mailbox for mailings.

If you are unable to attend the January Special Meeting, please contact the office if you would like to assign a
Proxy.

Thank you,

Bylaws/Covenants Revision Committee



